
From: Godfrey, Rob
To: Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov>

Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>
CC: Mayer, Doug <DougMayer@gov.sc.gov>

Taillon, Jeff <JeffTaillon@gov.sc.gov>
Date: 6/28/2013 11:46:01 AM

Subject: FW: Post and Courier reporter question

Guidance?
 
From: Knich, Diane [mailto:dknich@postandcourier.com] 

Sent: Friday, June 28, 2013 10:19 AM

To: Godfrey, Rob

Subject: Post and Courier reporter question
 
Rob,
 
I understand that Gov. Haley, at the last Budget and Control Board meeting, voted against the College of Charleston 
leasing space at Fountain Walk.
 
Can you tell me she voted that way?
 
Diane
 
Diane Knich
The Post and Courier
843-937-5491
Cell: 843-530-0211
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